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Freedom High School

Introduction for Teachers & Parents

This program, which is planned and conducted by advanced German students at Freedom High School, has been an ongoing tradition for over 10 years. It was first offered to families who would bring their children to the High School once a week. Then it was offered to three Burke County Elementary Schools, Hillcrest and Forest Hill, and W.A. Young. Now, we are in the process of expanding this unique program to other Elementary Schools and also Academically Gifted Programs in our County.

This Program has been presented in numerous workshops at Foreign Language Conferences both in, and outside of North Carolina. Its continued success is based on the hard work and dedication of the advanced German students at Freedom High School.

Each time this program is offered, it is centered around a theme, which helps the students to teach basic concepts in language and culture. Parents are always encouraged to participate, so that they may be able to reinforce the learned material at home. Sometimes, visiting students from our partner school, Gymnasium Achern, in Germany, will assist with ongoing programs.
Each unit of a program follows the same pattern, which, from our experience, helps both with the planning and also the learning process. First, each child receives a unique nametag related to the topic of the day.  Then a brief review will repeat the most popular activity from the previous lesson. This is followed by the presentation of the new material. The class is then divided into small groups which practice the material in a game. A specially written song and dance will then help the children retain structures and phrases, based on the TPR philosophy (total physical response). A craft may follow. Finally, the program will end with an overall closing activity.

A specially prepared handout will be given to the children, which contains structures and vocabulary including a phonetic transcription. The song is accompanied with an English translation and a phonetic transcription. There is also a cultural note and a take-home activity. Parents are strongly encouraged to use the handout for review with their children.

Please be reminded that the younger the children are, the easier they will learn a foreign language. However, the most motivating factor is parental interest. If it is fascinating to you, the parent, it will also fascinate your child. Be sure to get the handout at the end of class, and ask for extras, if your child had to miss a session.

All of these programs are written and conducted by High School students. We are certainly grateful for any appreciation and encouragement. Please visit our project website: http://www.burke.k12.nc.us/fhs/teacherpage/koerner/kinder/
Thank you for giving your child this unique opportunity to be exposed to a foreign language and culture!

Joachim Körner, German Teacher, Freedom High School 
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